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Project overview
As part of the NSW Government’s plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a record $8.8 billion 
for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing communities will ensure working families get access to 
a world class public education. This includes an upgrade to Concord High School to provide additional permanent teaching 
spaces and core facilities and an upgrade to existing facilities. 

The project is in the planning stage and requires the Development Application (DA) to be approved to commence works. In the 
meantime, ongoing minor works projects and maintenance works are well underway.

Progress update 
The Development Application (DA) for the upgrade project was lodged with the City of Canada Bay Council on 20 June 2023 
and placed on public exhibition for two weeks on 13 July 2023. Public exhibition has now closed and the application is under 
review by Council.	

Next steps 
	■ Canada Bay Council will review the Development application and provide approval and conditions of consent.

	■ The tender process for a contractor to undertake the works will soon begin. 

	■ Further updates will be finalised with the successful contractor and provided to the community in the new year.

Stay Involved
Further communication will occur with the school and Concord community as the project progresses.  
All updates will be distributed through the school, but If you would like to receive updates digitally you  
can sign up to our email mailing list at edu.nsw.link/CHSUpgrade or by scanning the QR code.
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Other projects happening at Concord High School
Work on the senior courtyard was completed in early Term 4. Works included new retaining walls and gardens, shade sails and 
the installation of the P&C funded furniture. Final plant choices will be chosen in consultation with students and an Aboriginal 
planting expert. This project was co-funded by Concord High School and a Community Building Partnership grant sourced by 
the Concord High School P&C.

Concord High School have had all existing Fluro Tube lighting fixtures converted to LED lighting under the LED  
lighting program.

All general learning spaces are now air conditioned. The air-conditioning program is almost complete with the library  
air conditioning starting soon.

Works have concluded on a video and lighting upgrade to the drama theatrette. Works included the installation of new lighting 
and audio systems including 2 new lighting bars at front of house, 4 new spot and wash lights. These works were funded by 
the School Upgrade Fund.

Summer Holiday Works
The next stage of air conditioning works at Concord High School will see the installation of air conditioning in Block A (Library) 
which will be completed over the upcoming January School Holidays. 

When on site, this work is expected to take place within the hours of 7am – 6pm Monday to Friday. No work is expected to take 
place between Saturday 23 December 2023 and Sunday 7 January 2024.

Photos of the recently completed senior courtyard works
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